
GLENBROOK HIGH SCHOOLS 

Office of the Assistant Superintendent for Business Affairs 

Regular Meeting Monday, April 11, 2011 

 

 

TO:  Dr. Michael Riggle 

 

FROM: Hillarie Siena 

 

DATE: April 11, 2011 

 

RE:  Discussion:  Microlink Devices – 300 Wainwright Drive, Northbrook – Cook County 6B 

Program Request 

 
Attached is a 6B application from Microlink Devices (the “Applicant”).  The applicant has submitted a 

request for a Cook County 6B Program tax incentive.   

                 

The Cook County 6B program basically allows for commercial and industrial properties to be treated as 

residential property for taxation purposes, for a period of up to thirteen years.  As per the Village of 

Northbrook’s general procedures, 6B tax incentive requests are forwarded for review and comment to the 

affected school and park districts.  Although the Village of Northbrook Board of Trustees is solely 

responsible for granting a 6B incentive, the Village actively seeks input from the impacted taxing districts. 

 

Microlink Devices is seeking to relocate its business from Niles to 300 Wainwright Drive, Northbrook, 

Illinois. Microlink plans to invest $3 million for renovations to the property and would employ 

approximately 75 people within two years, for an estimated payroll of $4.5 million.  Microlink’s two major 

products are mobile phones and solar cell panels.  In the mobile phone market, the company exports 

amplifiers to Asian mobile phone manufacturers.  The company also recently received a $5 million DCEO 

grant to purchase equipment to be used in the manufacture of solar panels. 

 

Without the Class 6B classification, the property would generate a total of approximately $1.6M in property 

taxes for District 225 over the thirteen-year incentive period.  With the 6B classification, the property would 

generate approximately $800,000 in property taxes, a loss in total of $800,000 of tax revenue to the District, 

or approximately $61,500 per year.  However, should a Class 6B be awarded, the company agrees to not 

seek any property tax appeals during the life of the 6B that would reduce the property value less than that 

set by the Cook County Assessor during the first year of the Class 6B schedule.  In addition, the Village of 

Northbrook will not seek a Class 6B renewal after the initial Class 6B period expires.  

 

District 225 appreciates the opportunity to review and comment on Cook County 6B Program requests.  In 

evaluating the application submitted by Microlink Devices, the direct cost to District 225 represented by 

lost tax revenue must be weighted in proportion to the larger fiscal impact of economic growth in the 

Village of Northbrook.  If the property sits vacant for an extended period of time, the assessed valuation 

will drop to a level of assessment far below that of a 6B classification. Microlink’s project brings potential 

jobs and economic expansion opportunities to the community, which serves to enhance the overall tax base. 

The company has also agreed to continue its current practice of hosting visits by high school classes to 

inform students of the opportunities available in their technological field.  In consideration of these factors, 

it is recommended that the Glenbrook Board of Education support the Microlink Devices application for a 

Cook County 6B Program tax incentive. 
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